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Minutes of the PCC meeting on Wednesday 20th September 2023
at the Wilson Centre
2023/64 - Reflection (CA)
CA directed us to “My Rock; My Refuge” a book by Tim Keeler and particularly to his commentary on Psalm 8 as God’s glory is revealed in the universe.
2023/65 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn (ML), Ben Scott (BS),

Brian Wake (BW), Christine Ayers (CA), Gill Clayton (GC), Cheryl Moore (CM), 
Ann Moss (AM), Terry Reed (TR), Jenny Lewis (JL), Mark Nile (MN), 

Mike Shaw (MS).  
2023/66 - Apologies for absence – Paul Clayton (PC), George Stewart (GS), 
Lewis Ayers (LA), Steven Firth (SF).

2023/67 - Approval of the minutes
The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 19th July 2023 were approved.
2023/68 - Matters arising from the minutes
2023/37 – Living in Love and Faith, ML advised that there has been little progress to report.  The issue will be further debated at the next meeting of General Synod on 13th to 16th Nov.  ML will update the PCC as information becomes available.  Action ML
2023/40(d) – ML has enquired whether some of the grant received to help establish the Sunday afternoon service should be returned when the service moved to a Sunday morning.  No response yet received.  Action ML
2023/43(a) – Neither of the homegroups have followed the Brighter Course.  ML will request Home Groups to select a couple of evenings when ML will attend to introduce the course about sharing faith.  Action ML
2023/56 – LA was not present, but was asked to update the PCC in the future regarding the situation of the church door lock and keys.  The PCC felt that this matter should remain an agenda item for the time being.  Action LA
2023/60 – Collections at funerals.  ML had prepared the following, which was agreed by the majority of the PCC:   “Funerals can be a wonderful way to help care for those in need and to share the message of Jesus with those yet to discover a relationship with him.  At the end of funerals in church there will be a collection.  Those undertaking funeral visits will ask the family if they have thought about a collection at the end of the service and will say “It is usual for the collection to be split between the church and a charity of their choice”.  Most families will be in agreement with this. In that case, the whole collection is retained by the church.  The treasurer will ensure that donations that are to go to an alternative organisation are paid and will let the minister know how much has been paid, so that they can let the family know.  In the rare situation that the family feels particularly strongly that the whole of the collection should go to an alternative organisation, St Mary’s PCC gives permission for that to happen, acknowledging that we do not wish for this to be the norm as the church does need significant financial contributions to maintain its mission in this place. If the whole of the collection is to go to a charity rather than to the church, the family will take the collection with them and will deal with it.”

2023/63 – TR advised that the paintings of the church at Elton and St Mary’s are stored in the vestry.  It was suggested that the picture of St Mary’s could be displayed in the vestry, and the Elton paintings could be given to Elton church.  Action TR
2023/69 - Correspondence (MS)
a) Fortnightly Information Round Up from the Diocese is circulated to PCC members.
b) The PCC has received correspondence from Chris Brown noting that “Tuesday at 10” is not currently advertised on the pewsheet and requesting that it be re-instated in the future.  The PCC would be happy for it to be advertised once ML has met with Chris to discuss a couple things about it.  ML will let SF, who organises the pewsheet, know once this has happened and depending on the outcome, advertisement can then recommence.  Action ML
2023/70 - Safeguarding - Christine Burnell (CB)
a) CB had advised that no issues regarding safeguarding have been reported.
b) The new Diocesan Safeguarding Policy document, circulated to the PCC in July was adopted by the PCC.  Action CB
2023/71 - Finance (LA)
The treasurer’s report had been circulated together with a supplementary report comparing receipts and expenditure for the same period last year.  The PCC felt that the supplementary report was very useful and expressed its thanks to LA for providing comprehensive information regarding the finances.  There were no further comments.

2023/72 - Parish Share (LA)

The PCC agreed that 65% of unrestricted income, (ie £15800) will be pledged for next year’s Parish Share.  If unrestricted income is higher than forecast, then the Parish Share will increase to maintain the 65%.  Action LA
2023/73 - Buildings and Maintenance 
TR advised that the boundary wall on the west side of the churchyard is in need of repair.  TR will discuss with LA to determine the action required.  Action TR/LA
2023/74 - Deanery Synod (ML)
A Stockton Deanery Vision Day will be held in October.  In preparation for the day, the answers to various questions were prepared collectively by the PCC. The questions and answers are attached as an addendum to these minutes.  CM will represent St Mary’s.  GC wished it to be noted that she feels that with only one representative, St Mary’s will be under-represented in comparison with All Saints.  Action CM
2023/75 - Social Events
Various social events are being organised for the autumn, including:

· A quiz and pizza night on 30th September.  Action SF/ML
· A ceilidh on 25th November.  Action SF/ML
· A meal at Thai One on 12th December.  Action SF
2023/76 - Dates of future PCC meetings
MS will circulate PCC meeting dates for 2024.  This will allow any clashes with other meetings to be identified.  Action MS
2023/77 - Standing Committee (ML)

Nothing to report.

2023/78 - AOB
MN expressed concern regarding the health risks associated with the bread being dipped into the wine during Holy Communion.  The presiding minister will announce that due to concerns regarding the spread of Covid, we ask communicants not to dip the bread into the wine.  Action PC/ML
Next PCC meeting
Next Meeting - Wednesday 15th November 2023 in the Wilson Centre at 7.30pm.

Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw   ………………………………………………………..

15th November 2023
